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Koon, Nancy

From: stephanie scucchi <sosberg1979@yahoo.com>
Sent: Tuesday, April 5, 2022 10:35 PM
To: Water Draft Permit Comment
Subject: RE: Discharge Permit Number AR0053210, AFIN 60-05010

Dear Mr. Khan, 
 
I ask that ADEQ deny the permit for the sewage treatment facility for Paradise Valley and I also request a public hearing 
on this issue. Mill Bayou is a protected Water of the United States and a source of life-giving water for animals and 
people within the Mill Bayou Watershed and therefore is not an appropriate use as a sewage pipe which will poison our 
waters and threaten our health. This developer is documented to be a "bad actor" with ADEQ and should not be allowed 
to install yet another failed sewage facility in Roland on Mill Bayou and not especially when the developer has other 
options. 
 
We do not want this in our community due to the fact that it will contribute to the pollution, busy the streets, and cause 
added chaos to an otherwise quiet community. I have lived here only 6 short months but the reasoning behind moving 
here was to provide a quiet, simple life for my husband, myself and our 2 kids. By adding this type of subdivision it will 
disrupt the peace with the added traffic, cause pollution for our wildlife, and cut down on more of the habitat for deer 
and other wildlife. This is far too many homes for the area in which they are to be put in. The reason people move to this 
type of area is to have the space and surrounding natural environment. Neither of these would be provided to those 
buying homes in this subdivision. The wildlife will be affected by the loss of natural habitat as well as the pollution to 
Mill Bayou. Please do not disrupt our community with a development such as this. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Stephanie Scucchi  
22606 Roland Cutoff rd  
Roland, AR 72135 
 
 
Sent from my iPhone 


